Young Road Association Annual Meeting

July 18, 2013

Board members present

President – Richard Harvey


Treasurer – Nancy Finnegan


Road Commissioner – Bob McDougal


Secretary – Ann Buxton

21 YRA members present

    8    Proxy votes cast

Secretary’s report from 2012 was read and accepted by the members.
Checking  4047.05

Savings  2075.

Petty cash  - 46.  

6349.32

Insurance Sept.  700.

Deposits  7391.  

Expenses  3821.40

Expenses for last year attached to the treasurer’s report.
Motion to accept treasurer’s report voted and accepted.  

Bob McDougal read the road commissioner’s report and a motion was made to accept the minutes as read.  All voted to accept.   Bob strongly suggested that the association should fix the stretch of road between Finnegan’s and Ukers and use the grant money that will be available at the end of August to help offset costs. 
Tom Renkins discussed using material that will permanently take care of the problem and not have to redo it down the road. Bob explained the grant we previously received was specific about using gravel from the city, which was not great and turned to mud in the spring.  Another discussion ensued about borrowing the money to fix the road if we don’t get the grant.  Bob said he would rather not take out a loan but perhaps get some members to pay their dues a little earlier so we can get the work done. 

Old business

Fixing the road near pole 4 area and 319 grant  money.
Non-payments.  List is same as last year.  Since the last mailing with non-payments 3 people have made payments to the association.  Dick discussed how he and the current board do not want to take on the issue of non-payments and liens on their property.  Information from the road association website is that we would have to be a different form of organization as well as a limited non-profit organization in order to do that.    Pat Williams discussed calling the city and how they do not get involved in liens except by registering them with the Registry of Deeds.  Do we have a standard of what is in good standing as a Young Road resident?  Margaret asked how banks know if anyone has or has not paid their dues and is not in good standing in the event of refinancing?
Nancy discussed that if people claim hardship we either give them a chance to pay by offering a payment plan as opposed to them not paying at all.  

Election of officers

Dick thanked the nominating committee for working to get new members on board.  

Tom nominated Margaret McFadden to be the next president 

Vote for slate of officers 

A motion was made to pass the new slate and was passed unanimously.

Dick discussed the 10 commandments of being a road association and strongly urged members to look it over.  

Dean reminded all present that dues go up to $250 in 2014.
Pat Williams discussed the meeting at Kennebec Soil and Water.  Funds will be released at the end of August and will be first come first serve after getting road association estimates of work that needs to be done.  We need to be sure our bids are in as soon as the money is available.  

The grader is now paid off.  

A motion was made to adjoin at 7:36.

Respectfully submitted by Ann Buxton, Secretary

